 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 12TH 2013
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM No residents attended. The Police reported no crime in the last month. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.  None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Bryant, Sidle, Tatman, Bosomworth, Flockton, Hoyland and Wright. 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
6561   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 21ST 2013 These were approved. 
6562   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Arrangements with Kisdorf. Cllr Tatman reported that the BSC Football Section considered that gaining permission to take a team abroad was too onerous. 
The request for hosts for the 2 Kisdorf teenagers is being advertised but without success to date. Cllr Flockton will approach the school about it.
2. Revision to New Homes Pack  There is nothing to report. 
3. Governance Review.   Between meetings Cllrs Bryant and Sidle had been drafting a letter to the Chief Executive, LCC. Cllr Sidle had undertaken further research into the legitimacy  of the procedure used by LCC in dealing with the request from Scarcroft PC for a change of boundary and had come to the conclusion that it might have been flawed. He had e mailed his thoughts to fellow Cllrs who had agreed with him that there was sufficient uncertainty to justify seeking free legal advice. This was explained more fully at the meeting. It was agreed that an interim letter should be sent to the Chief Executive LCC, with copies to Ward Cllrs and Tom O Reardon, stating that Bardsey Parish Council seeks clarification on the procedure used when deciding on the boundary change with Scarcroft and is taking advice on the matter.  Cllrs Sidle and Bryant to prepare this. They would also draft a letter to Hartlaw and to YLCA explaining the procedure and their doubts about its legitimacy and seeking professional advice. (Action CS, CB and JG)
4. Village Pond Nothing to report. 
5. Highways Update.:-
· A58 Cllr Hoyland had explained to Nick Borras that the Council had rejected the offer of marker posts at the end of Church Lane as being unnecessary. Nick had expressed surprise and had offered to re-do all the road markings along the A58 from Rigton Bank to where the road goes in to single lane. This should take place mid to late January.  
· Church Lane Ian Grainger of Parks & Countryside is willing to cut back the overhanging vegetation opposite  Elm Tree Cottage. This will not take place until January. Following the request from Ghyll Cottage for saplings to be taken out, Ian Grainger’s advice was requested. The saplings can be cut back but more established trees etc by the boundary to houses beyond will require consultation with residents as it could infringe their privacy. The Chairman said he would again discuss the work with Mark Hullah and ask him to take the small ones out. (Action ES) 
· The Drive   Following Mr Cookman contacting BPC for assistance with water eruptions on The Drive, Cllr Hoyland asked Mr Bellamy’s advice. He took photos and will feed back his opinion and advice. 
· Gritting Schedule Steve Parry has not responded to numerous messages, e mails etc so we are no further forward to finding out which roads are gritted by LCC.
6. Sheepcote Barn.and storage containers  The Council had been informed that according to Carlton McKenzie, Enforcement Officer,(who had visited the site on October 15th,  the work being conducted on Sheepcote Barn constituted permitted development .No action was required re the storage containers whilst work on the barn was in process.  On the advice of Cllrs, the Clerk suggested that a further visit might result in a different conclusion. At the meeting it was agreed to ask for an update. (Action JG).  

7.Bardsey Fest Cllr Flockton reported that the Secretary and Treasurer, Frances Etherington  and Jeremy Earnshaw will act as Co Chairmen of the Fest Committee. They will approach various village organisations about hosting separate parts of the programme. They are hoping to call a meeting in January and are considering holding the Fest in August 2014.                                                                                                                                           8.Report on Site Meeting re West Well. Following LCC’s request ,Cllr Hoyland had met Andrew Bellamy , LCC Principal Engineer, Highway Asset Management, on site .He has agreed to feed back his suggestions.  Basically, he recommends water overflow should leak out from a different place. After work to change the water overflow has been done ,the Highway drain will be resited , possibly next spring.     

9 Snow Clearance  Andrew Ward has set out his terms for snow clearance. To justify his outlay, he wants both East Keswick and Bardsey to come on board and  to pay him a retainer over a 3 year period , to incorporate 2 snow clearances. In the case of East Keswick, the clearance price would be £50 + VAT per hour – to take 2 hours per clearance thereafter. 
The same applies to Bardsey, with the exception that it will take 3 hours at £50 + VAT per hour. 

On the assumption that the retainer for Bardsey would be £200, Bardsey Parish Council agreed to a 3 year trial period and a maximum payment in any 1 year of £500 before further discussion was necessary.
When the Clerk checked on this next day she was told that this was an error and the retainer for Bardsey would be £300. 

The Chairman gave his opinion that this should be accepted and the top limit in any 1 year increased to £600. 

Although some Cllrs were not in full agreement , the majority signalled their approval for the Chairman’s proposal.

East Keswick Parish Council had been willing to offer more for the service so were delighted at a reduced cost retainer. 

The Clerk therefore wrote to Andrew Ward accepting his offer on behalf of both Councils. 

10.Possible Purchase of Laser Printer. Cllrs agreed to purchase the printer for £100.   
6563   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Nothing to report. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan.Cllr Frankland reported on the successful attainment of a grant for over £6k by the Chairman. The SC is keen to get Wi Fi in the Village Hall. The Parish Council would need to finance this but Martin Smith will be consulted in the first place concerning the cost. The covenant on the Catholic Church site , the only SHLAA site in the Green belt to be given a green designation by LCC, is being looked into. The CIL consultation period has finished . A few of the neighbouring parishes consulted had registered their support for Bardsey’s proposals. It had been agreed that no prior consultation should take place before publication of planning proposals for the house planned for the very top of Church Lane which is the first test for LCC’s SHLAA designations. 
3. Playground. The hand rail from BSC car park to the playground has not yet been repaired. New posts are required. The Clerk promised to remind Mark Hullah. (Action JG) CTCV is often not working in the evening . Cllr Bosomworth will report this to BSC at the next meeting (Action MB) 
4. Web Site .Nothing to report except that, despite numerous reminders from Cllr Frankland, much information is out of date. 
5. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth reported that the Club Steward has left and there are many problem areas. It is hoped to hold a Football gala and to take part in the Bardsey Fest .Currently the club focuses on cricket and football, but there is probably a need to look at supporting a wider breadth of activity. Whilst in many ways the village is fortunate to have three community centres, it does mean that they are competing with each other and East Keswick village hall as venues for social events.  
6564   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/13/ 05085 – 26 Church Lane – Listed Building App. for Replacement windows.- No comment. 
(b) P/13/ 05144 – Lingrow, Linden Close – Exts.-  Object.
© P/13/05261 – Holly Grange, 36 Church Lane – Garage.- Object. 
(d) P/13/ 05276 – 8 Meadow Close – Exts. – Comments. 
(e) P/13/ 05325 – Hillcrest, Margaret Avenue – Exts.- No comment  

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/13/ 04379- 2 Castle Close – Exts.
(b) P/ 13/ 04677 – 10 Second Ave – Exts. 
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:-                                                                                                                (a)  P/13/ 04761 – 8 Meadow Close – Exts.
6565   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) First East Keswick Guides – Grant                                      £100.00
(b) Dom Alarms – CTCV Maintenance                                       108.00 
(c)Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                                       38.50 
(d) Bardsey Scouts – Possible Grant ?                                      100.00?

(e) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                                       1,214.60

(f) Write Design and Print – Printing of HNS                               350.00

It was agreed to pay all the above. (d) would be paid when a reply was received from the Scouts. 

6566  CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Letter to Charlie Bryant from Ruth Middleton. Ruth had written suggesting that the 106 money from Mickey’s Field should be used to improve the frontage and wall abutting Syke Lane or at the bottom end in the nature area. She had mentioned that daffodils had in the past been planted at the corner. Cllr  Bryant has already planted some of the free daffodil allocation at this site. He himself considers this a poor use for the money. The Chairman offered to ask Rachael Procter once again about the possibility of the money going towards the Village Hall Development Fund. 
2.Letter from Scarcroft Croquet Club. The Ex Chairman of the Club delivered a letter to the Clerk , together with the unpresented  cheque from the Council. This had been delivered to the offices of N power who had held on to it expecting the club to collect it. The Clerk has now destroyed the cheque. 
3. Allotments in Bardsey. A Bardsey resident who would like to have an allotment on Woodacre Lane had applied to LCC for permission, only to be told that this was the responsibility of the Parish Council. Cllr Flockton is doing some research with Tracy Gaunt about any involvement from Leeds NE Homes in the allotment selection process. She has been informed though that there are only 3 allotments and there is always a long waiting list to obtain one.  
6567   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Newsletter  Grants Cllr Bryant asked whether East Keswick and Scarcroft paid grants for the Church Newsletter. The Clerk reported that East Keswick does. 
2. Letter to Mr Bedderd Cllr Hoyland asked the Clerk to write to Mr Bedderd informing him that the Highway  work he had requested on Blackmoor Lane is not included in this year’s maintenance programme. 

Signed:

Date: 
BPC Dec. 13 Mins. 
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